

## Park Spring Primary School





Swinnow Lane, Leeds LS13 4QT

Headteacher: Mrs R Horan tel: 0113 2552526 email: office@parkspringprimary.co.uk

Date: 2 July 2021

**Dear Families** 

## **PE Uniform Requirements from September**

As you know, this year as part of our COVID-19 safety measures we have trailed children coming to school in PE kit on their PE days (rather than changing in school). We have found this to have a number of benefits, including an increase in teaching time for PE, a significant reduction in lost property across school and reduced stress for children with additional needs.

Following the feedback from the Family Feedback Survey and as a school we have therefore decided to continue with this policy on a permanent basis. To ensure that children still maintain a smart appearance we teamed up with Goodies Uniform (<a href="www.gooddies.co.uk">www.gooddies.co.uk</a>) to introduce a navy blue zip up jacket, navy blue jogging bottoms and a white t-shirt, all with the school logo embroidered on them.

If you do not wish to purchase these from Goodies Uniform, your child MUST have the following PE uniform:

- Round necked plain white t-shirt
- Plain black or navy shorts
- Plain black or navy tracksuit
- Black PE Trainers with black soles

As from September this will be their uniform for that day, they MUST follow the above uniform policy.

Branded or other coloured t-shirts, tracksuits and shorts will not be accepted as appropriate PE uniform, neither will trainers of any other colour.

We thought it would be helpful to give parents plenty of notice of this change in case you are beginning to think about uniform purchases for the Autumn term in the next month or two.

Thank you for your support and understanding.

Your sincerely

Mrs R Horan

Headteacher













